2004-0033
METROPOLITAN KING COUNTY COUNCIL 

NOTICE OF HEARING

Proposed Ordinance 2004-0033

NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that the Metropolitan King County Council will hold a public hearing in the Council Chambers on the 10th Floor of the King County Courthouse (516 Third Avenue, Seattle Washington) on Monday the 8th day of March 2004 at 1:30 PM.  The purpose of this public hearing is to consider adoption of Proposed Ordinance 2004-0033 adopting amendments to the King County Countywide Planning Policies.  


King County encourages public comment on Proposed Ordinance 2004-0033.  You may wish to present oral testimony at the March 8th public hearing.  Testimony is limited to three minutes per speaker and you may provide written copies for the Councilmembers’ review.  Please provide 20 copies of any written material you wish to submit.  The chamber is equipped with an audio/visual system capable of displaying 35mm slides, VHS tapes, overheads, and computer displays.  Audio/visual presentations are included in the 3-minute timeframe.  Testimony sign-up will take place in the lobby outside the Council Chambers before the beginning of the meeting on March 8th.  Please call the Metropolitan King County Council offices at (206) 296-1000 if you need directions to the Courthouse.  You may also mail or fax comments to Councilmembers.  The address for the Council is King County Courthouse, 516 Third Avenue #1200 Seattle Washington 98104.  The Council fax number is (206) 296-0198.
The complete text of Proposed Ordinance 2004-0033 is available in the Council Clerk’s office, Room 1025, King County Courthouse, 516 Third Avenue, Seattle Washington.  A copy of the ordinance will be mailed to you upon your request to the Clerk at (206) 296-1020.  Copies of this legislation are also available on the Internet, at www.metrokc.gov/mkcc/clerk.

SUMMARY

Proposed Ordinance 2004-0033 would amend the King County Countywide Planning Policies by designating downtown Auburn as an Urban Center, and adding it to the list of Urban Centers in Policy LU-39. This policy change was recommended by the Growth Management Planning Council (GMPC) for consideration by the Metropolitan King County Council.  Under the interlocal agreement that established the GMPC, amendments to the Countywide Planning Policies are first approved by the GMPC.  The Metropolitan King County Council must then adopt the amendment and ratify it on behalf of the population of unincorporated King County.  Finally, the amendment is sent to all of the cities in King County for ratification. Amendments to the Countywide Planning Policies become effective when ratified by ordinance or resolution by at least 30% of the city and county governments representing 70% of the population of King County.  A city shall be deemed to have ratified the amendment unless, within 90 days of adoption by King County, the city by legislative action disapproves it.
Dated at Seattle, Washington, this 4th day of February, 2004.
METROPOLITAN KING COUNTY COUNCIL

KING COUNTY, WASHINGTON

Anne Noris

Clerk of the Council

